Leeds Local Development Framework

West Leeds Gateway Area

Issues and Options

Comments Form

YOUR DETAILS

Before completing the comments form we would be grateful if you could tell us more about yourself:

	
	Your Details
	If the details opposite are for an agent, enter the client’s details here

	Name/Contact
	Gina Bourne
	N/a

	Organisation
	Home Builders Federation
	

	Address


	Brooklands Court

Tunstall Road, Leeds
	

	Post Code
	LS11 5HL
	

	Telephone
	0113 272 7573
	

	E-mail Address
	gina.bourne@hbf.co.uk
	


Personal information provided as part of a representation cannot be treated as confidential as the Council is obliged to make representations available for public inspection. However, in compliance with the Data Protection Act 1998 the personal information you provide will only be used by the Council for the purposes associated with the LDF consultations.

Commenting on the options

We would like to know your views on the issues and options identified in the Issues and Alternative Options paper. A copy of this is available on the internet page.

Also, if you have further suggestions about the future of the area or think we have left anything out, please let us know.

Your views will be used to help in the production of the next stage of the Area Action Plan – the development of a Preferred Option.

Please comment in the box overleaf, attach extra sheets if necessary.

All comments must be received before 11 December 2006.

Please send in your comments to:

WLGAAP, Planning & Economic Policy

Development Department

Leeds City Council, The Leonardo Building

2 Rossington Street, Leeds LS2 8HD

Or Fax it to 0113 247 6484
	COMMENTS

We do not feel it is appropriate to limit the housing options solely to those that have been suggested and would therefore have to state that the HBF could support none of the options without further information.

It must be stated that our members would have serious concerns about the introduction of major new housing allocations that might be released ahead of existing commitments that are already allocated within and around the fringe of Leeds city centre.

HBF are concerned about the introduction of new housing allocations ahead of producing the Core Strategy Sustainability Appraisal which should be the vehicle by which to identify and test strategic development options. The method currently used by the City Council is ‘putting the cart before the horse’ and does not allow for the proper comparison of major sites across the District.

A Housing Market Assessment and a Strategic Land Availability Assessment will be vital in the Area Action Plan process to provide robust evidence to support locations of major housing development.  The preparation of a Housing Market Assessment should be carried out with the involvement of house builders beginning in the initial stages.
The HBF considers that issues covered in this document should not be presented and considered simply as an Area Action Plan.  Such issues could potentially have a considerable impact on developments and their viability and therefore should be examined independently as a Development Plan Document.



